
Jigsaw – In our Personal, Social and
Emotional sessions, we will be thinking
about ‘Healthy Me’. This will be taught

through stories and circle times, as well
as reinforcing and modelling our school

5R values – respect, reflect,
resourcefulness, relationship and

resilience. We will be looking how we
show respect and relationship to

ourselves.

Phonics – The children are doing so well with their phonics.
Thank you for your support at home. Please keep up the
weekly reading and look through the tricky word lists that
were sent out before Christmas. They need to learn these
tricky words by sight as they cannot be sounded out.
This half term, you will be pleased to know that we will not
be learning any new sounds. We will be focusing on reading
the sounds we know in longer words e.g laptop, chicken and
lemon. The children will be revising the sounds they have
been taught to ensure they are secure before moving onto
more complex and longer words after the Easter break.

Maths – The children will be learning about facts and rules
in numbers 9 and 10. This includes learning number bonds
to 10 and comparing values between two numbers up to
10. We will continue to use the Numberblock characters,
games, lots of visuals and resources, songs and stories to
support learning.  We will also be learning about height,

weight, simple times of the day and we will begin to
recognise and describe some 3D shapes. 
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Outdoor Learning – We are hoping that the weather will
warm up and that the exciting changes of Spring with entice
the children outside for some fun in the Forest. Please pack

your child with clothes suitable for outdoor play on a
Wednesday. 

PE – PE is on a Tuesday and Thursday. Please can your child
wear their PE kit to school. They will get changed afterwards so
they will need their School uniform. In PE, we will be developing
our skills to balance and co-ordinate to music. These skills can be
applied to gymnastics and dance.

Other news – 

On the second week into the Spring 2 half term, I will be
asking the children to bring in a picture, book or item that
shows their favourite animal. I will send a message on
tapestry but you may wish to start asking your child now to
think about it.

Please continue to bring in junk for the junk modelling
area. This can be boxes (no bigger than a cereal box),
tubes, milk lids, foil cases…anything that will inspire the
children to create. They are working on planning what they
will make before creating. We will look at different ways to
attach junk together.

Thank you very much for your continued support. We
really appreciate the visits, the donations and the
voluntary music playing and story reading. If you have a
skill that you would be happy to share with the class,
then we are always welcoming new experiences. Please
get in touch with Mrs Taylor or Mrs Meynell.

Kind regards,

Mrs Taylor, Mrs Meynell and the Reception team.

Big Idea – The school Big Idea this half term is ‘Navigating’. We are
going to navigate our way around our world and learn how to
respect and care for our world and community.

Reading –Books will be changed on a Monday. Please bring the
bookbag with the books every Monday. The bookbags do not need to

come into school any other day. 
If your child is not in school on the Monday, please bring the bookbag

on the next convenient day so that the books can be changed. 




